
 

 

             Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 
 
   Memorandum 
 
 

 
To:  Mayor Walker and City Council 

 
Date:  02/18/2021 
 
From: Fire Chief Ron Lawrence 
 
Regarding:  
 
Mayor and Council, 
 
I would like to make a presentation to the council about replacing our current Class B foam and 
Engine 1. A presentation will be made to assist with the reasons for the change. After the 
presentation, I would like the council support in obtaining grants/donations to help assist in 
making this change. Thank you.  
 
 
I will be present for more information and questions. Thank you.  
 
 
Ron Lawrence 
Fire Chief 
Princeton Fire & Rescue Dept. 


